

















	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	      November 13, 2024


Dear partnering individuals and churches, 


“All power is given unto Me.…Go ye therefore” (Matt. 28:18-19).  Aren’t you glad that 
God doesn’t expect us to evangelize locally and internationally in our limited strength? 
But rather, in Jesus’ Omnipotence, the Great Commission is realized. This update letter 
is a representation of what His power is accomplishing here in Mexico.


Mexican culture is big on events and get-togethers, 
and many churches capitalize on that, especially on 
holidays. So, back on September 14-15 (Sat.-Sun.), 
we decided to do a special outreach for the Mexican 
Independence Day weekend. Our team of about 20 
workers went out on Saturday, Sep. 14th, into two 
neighboring towns, Tlacaele and Coltsingo, and 
invited everyone we could for an “Afternoon at the Movies”. We showed a movie about 
William Booth, served popcorn and Kool-Aid, and preached the Gospel. In all, the Lord 
permitted us to share the Gospel with around 300 new people that Saturday (picture 
above).


The aim, though, was also to invite them to our special “Noche Mexicana”, the next day 
for the evening service at our church. I am glad to report that that day was also a 
success, with many visitors hearing about salvation (photos below). In these staunchly 
Catholic towns, any time anyone attends a Gospel-giving church, it is a grand victory.  
 

”Mexican independence day” ACTIVITIES 






 New worker at hope house 

 Bro. Alberto Cordoba, an ex-addict rescued by Christ, is the brother of one  
of our men at Hope House. Earlier this year, he came to visit his brother,  
and God opened his heart to come and help. We needed a full-time  
worker within the ministry and Alberto has been that.  He guides the men  
toward Scripture through devotions and preaching, as well as training  
them in practical areas of self-discipline, musical training, and personal  
evangelism training. He has been a great addition to the ministry. 

Progress on Hope house for ladies  
I wanted to send this letter updating you on how Hope House 
for Ladies had officially opened and was serving 10 ladies 
already… but that has not happened yet. We have begun 
renting the facility and purchasing needed things (Bibles, 
reading materials, tables, beds, mattresses, a refrigerator and 
stove, etc.). However, the lady that we had designated as our 
director decided not to come on full-time. We have learned to 

wait to begin such a rigorous ministry until God has supplied the right person for 
leadership. So we have not opened full-time yet.  
 
However, there is progress. Alessandra, who God gave victory 
over her addiction through our ministry, is serving at the Hope 
House for Ladies facility daily by giving Bible studies to ladies 
whose families battle addiction (photo on right). She is also 
preparing the house we have rented for its inauguration. 
Alessandra will continue serving in the ministry once it begins. 
 
In December, a lady missionary is going to meet with us and interview for the 
director position. The situation looks favorable, but please pray for this matter, and that 
we might begin this vital ministry very soon.


Thank you for your interest and contributions toward God’s work here in Puebla, 
Mexico!  
 
With gratitude, 


